St Florence Community Council Meeting Minutes

03 September 2013

St Florence Village Hall

7.30pm
Present:
Cllr. A. Eardley (Chair); Cllr. B. Buckmaster; Cllr. D. Evans; Cllr.S. Hughes; Cllr. K Treherne; Cllr  S. Phillips;  County Cllr. P. Kidney

Apologies: 
No apologies were received

13/09/11

Public Participation:
Mr Gareth Davies; Mr Jonathan Edwards; Mr Des Hughes.

13/09/12
Minutes of last meeting held 06.08.2013
No amendments
Minutes proposed by Cllr Buckmaster, seconded Cllr. Hughes

13/09/13.
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.

13/09/14.
 Council Vacancies    
Following the resignation of Cllrs. Griffiths and Adams the Community Council will publish a notice of two vacancies that will be advertised within the village until 16 September.  If at least 10 people do not request an election, the Council will choose its own replacements.  As Cllr. Griffiths also acted as Vice Chairperson, this position is currently vacant and will be re-elected after 16 September.

13/09/15
Bank Mandates
A new bank mandate for cheque signatories is required following changes in Councillors   It was resolved that the following three Councillors would be signatories on the account – Cllr. Eardley; Cllr. Hughes and Cllr. Treherne. 

13/09/16
Matters Arising

a
Adoption of Complaints and Complements Procedure
As the original template had been adapted from a Council who had their own monitoring officer, it was agreed to amend  and delete the paragraph appertaining to this point and then adopt same.  Proposed by Cllr. Treherne, seconded Cllr. Phillips.  All in favour.

b
Adoption of Financial Regulations
 The regulations were found to be thorough and sensible.  The following addition is to be added under 11.4 – Three quotes should be sought for any amount of works exceeding £300.  If there is a 15% variation, higher or lower, then additional quotes would be obtained.  Proposed Cllr. Treherne, seconded Cllr. Hughes.  All in favour.

c
Contracts of Employment
Following confirmation from Lewis & Lewis Solicitors that the Community Council are in fact the owners of the Village Hall, Cllr Buckmaster handed in his resignation as caretaker.  However he has kindly offered to continue fulfilling this role on an unpaid basis until a replacement can be found.  A vacancy for same at a rate of £30 per week for 4 hours work will be displayed on the two village notice boards until 30th September. If no applications are received it will then be advertised in the Tenby Observer.  Proposed by Cllr. Buckmaster, seconded Cllr. Phillips.  All in favour.

The Clerk will contact HMRC for further advice with regards to managing PAYE for employees salaries.
d
BDO Audit Update and Risk Assessment
The Clerk circulated the completed Annual  Return for year ending 31 March 2012.  All Councillors agreed with the Return and this was duly signed by the Chair and Responsible Financial Officer (The Clerk).  The Clerk will forward copies of the signed Annual Return and  cash book analysis for the same year to each Councillor.  The outstanding Annual Returns pre March 2012 will be discussed at next month's meeting.

A discussion took place about Small Council Risk Assessments and the following points are to be observed:
Cash Handling and Banking.  The Booking Clerk and RFO will meet monthly and reconcile payments received for hall bookings against bank statements.
Grants/Claims Procedure.  The Clerk will check as required and report back to Councillors.
VAT.  The Clerk will contact the internal auditor and ask his advice on claiming back VAT.
Assets.  An Insurance and Assets register is to be compiled as soon as possible.  The Clerk will check if current insurance covers fidelity insurance and also public liability with regards to holding a Bonfire within the Village Hall Grounds.  
Maintenance.  Cllr Buckmaster will carry out the annual maintenance inspection as this falls due in January 2014.
e
Finanancial Requirements Annual Timetable
Cllrs. Eardley and Buckmaster will carry out quarterly reviews and bank reconciliations will be shown at each monthly meeting.  It was also proposed that an external hard drive be purchased as  backup storage for financial information stored on the laptop.  Proposed Cllr. Treherne.  Seconded Cllr. Hughes.  All in Favour.
Cllrs Eardley and Buckmaster will liaise with the Clerk re appropriate choice.
f
Tender for Grass and Verge Maintenance
Cllr Treherne has been provided with a professional assessment on tendering of same which will be reviewed at next meeting.  Cllr Buckmaster has agreed to photograph all areas in the village that require attention.  Chris Viggers from Simply Gardens will continue with the monthly verge and hedge maintenance programme until a conclusion has been reached.

Cllr Evans mentioned, that in her opinion, there may one of two dangerous trees in the village  requiring attention.  The Clerk is to contact Andrew Davies, PCC Tree Surveyor, to arrange a risk assessment of trees to be carried out.

g
Village Hall Works – repairs and repainting
After several minutes discussion it was decided that the Village Hall Works programme be put out to tender and different work packages identified with regards to the External/Internal painting.  Cllr Buckmaster will liaise with the Clerk with regards to this tender.

Following a decrease in village hall bookings, thought partly to blame from the lack of adequate cooking facilities, Cllr Phillips gave information with regards to a replacement large domestic cooker with 6 burners.  The price range of same is estimated between £800 and £900.  It was also suggested that perhaps a new wash hand sink also be purchased at an approximate cost of £50 and that this and also the cooker be moved to a different part of the kitchen making it more 'user friendly'.   Costs will obviously be incurred to carry out the installation work.  Cllr Phillips will continue looking at different makes and discuss further with the Booking Clerk and report back at the next meeting.

Cllr. Evans has received two quotations for the loft insulation.  However, these both exceeded the £300 limit above which full tenders are sought and did not include costs of the insulation of the boarded walkway running the length of the loft space.  Letters of thanks will be sent to the two companies involved stating that that the work will be re-tendered to also include the walkway.

h
Working Parties Progress
This is temporarily on hold.

I
Office Equipment
A 3-in-one printer/copier/scanner to the value of £100 is to be purchased for Council use.  A mobile phone which will enable all Council work to be carried out via one central phone number will also be purchased for use by the current Clerk.  Vodafone is considered provide best coverage in the village although an additional home booster may also need to be purchased. 

j
Public Toilet Provision – Update
Following an email from Jon Mills, the Corporate Improvement Officer, stating that St Florence will be considered to take on the running of the public toilets,  Cllr Eardley has responded agreeing in principle that this would be dependent upon financial assistance from the County Council  to move the facilities to the village hall.  The position will be clarified following a report from   PCC's surveyor – a meeting with which is still be to arranged.  Agenda item for next meeting.
k
Communications Strategy
To be discussed at next meeting

l
Village Association Website/Newsletter
Amanda Davies has informed the Council that although it is hoped to continue with the running of the Village Association, the website will no longer be required and asked if the Council would like to take over its running.  The cost involved would be approximately £15 per year for the continuation of the domain name.  A Content Management System would also need to be researched.  Cllr Buckmaster proposed that this be taken over.  Cllr. Eardley seconded.  All in favour.
m
BT Broadband Provision
The initial installation would cost £105 with a combined rental/broadband fee of £43 (limited to 50gb) on a 24 month contract.  The Clerk will cost same with a lower download capacity of 10gb and report back at next meeting.

n
Parking Issues
Several complaints have been received with regards to parking in the village, particularly around the Greenhill Hotel area.  County Councillor Kidney will mention this to the local Police Community Officer for further investigation.

13/09/17 – Finances
Combined bank balances as per statements issued on the 14 August = £13,972.42.

It was agreed to pay the following invoices:

£672

Simply Gardens (Verge and shrub maintenance) 

£75

Michael Evans (Cutting back of hedge near to Parsonage Inn)

£20

Andrew Brace (Window cleaning)

£278.57
St Florence Cricket Club (Playing Fields Contract)

£314

Carol Clemson (Clerk)

A thank you letter is to be forwarded to Mr & Mrs Roberts of the Sun Inn who have kindly donated £160 raised from the 2012 Carol singing towards the cost of a new cooker.

13/09/18
Planning 
No planning applications received

13/09/19
County Councillors Report
Cllr Kidney informed Councillors that:

· Mr Edwards had been given the go ahead to fell the tree on the grass area at the bottom of the village.

· The overhanging trees adjacent to Fiddlers Lane will be cut back within the next seven days.

· Boundary changes covering the next County Council elections to be ran in 3 years time have been brought into force.  St Florence will in the future be linked with the Penally Ward.  No changes will be made to any Community Council boundaries.

· The planning application for the wind turbine at Jordanston Farm has been refused.

· Fiddlers Lane has no special conditions.  It is a standard bridleway for horses and pedestrians only.  Motor vehicle access is restricted to residents only.

Meeting Closed – 22:00hrs
NEXT MEETING – The next Community Council Meeting of St Florence will be held on Tuesday 01 October 2013 at 7.30pm in St Florence Village Hall.
